
Land Use Director | Town Hall Annex, Rear | 24 School Road, Weston, CT 06883 | 203 222 2530 

 

 

 

Office of the Land Use Director 

 

September 10, 2024 

 
SENT VIA E-MAIL ONLY 

 

Mr. Sean Jacobs and Ms. Anne B. Jacobs  

61 Old Hyde Road  

Weston, Connecticut 06883 

sjacobs@netpyxis.com and annebjacobs@optonline.net 

 

Re: 61 Old Hyde Road 

 

RECISION OF ORDER TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE 

BEFORE THE WESTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

 
Dear Mr. and Ms. Jacobs: 

  

On September 4, 2024, I issued an order to appear before the Weston Conservation Commission 

to explain why you have delayed carrying out the plans for the stormwater retention system 

designed by your engineer. 

 

Your immediate response and visit to my office today demonstrated a forthright willingness to 

comply with the requirements of your Inland Wetlands permit. After seeing evidence of good 

faith, including photographs, a video, and an estimate of the cost of the Cultec system installation, 

the allegations giving rise to the order are unsupported.  

Therefore, I am rescinding the order to appear before the Commission on September 19, 2023.  

 

Please continue to maintain the silt fence in good working order, making repairs as may 

periodically be necessary. Thank you for working with us to protect water quality in Weston, in 

the state, and beyond. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Richelle Hodza,  

Land Use Director and  

Deputy Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Enforcement Officer 

rhodza@westonct.gov 

 

 

 
 cc:  Sarah Schlechter, Chair, Conservation Commission sschlechter@westonct.gov  

Wayne D’Avanzo, PE wayne@fairfieldce.com 

 Tom Failla, PhD, Conservation Planner conservationplanner@westonct.gov 

 Karl Kilduff,  Town Administrator 
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